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Dear Brother Rogers and Church family,

We thank God for your faithfulness, through “thick and thin ”, as they'say, in.the
ministries of Rocky Mountain Baptist Church. We know that God has some special blessings
for you and yours as you minister in the field to which God has called you. Ple;ase know that. we
love and pray for you and yours. I try to remember this verse when God brings you to mind.
Philippians 1:3 — ‘I thank my God upon every remembrance of you,...” '

During this past reporting period we met with Brother John McKenzie of Ellicott Baptist
Church to discuss the adding of Brother Jeff Laubach and his family to our OPBM ministry. We
all agreed that this was from the Lord and that in the future Brother Jeff will be helping us more
as well as continuing to minister in Ellicott Baptist. It is my belief that when I can no longer
minster in OPBM (In the far distant future, we hope) Brother Jeff will assume the duties of the
Ministry. He is continuing to be used much more to teach the word of God in Ellicott Baptist,
which is giving him much needed experience to be able to help us as a fill-in preacher/teacher.
He is also helping us at Pitkin Avenue Baptist by teaching their AM Sunday School hour. He
has been such a great blessing to them and to us and OPBM. Keep him in your prayers, as he
also has spent some time in the doctor’s offices and in the hospital. He is available to help
churches and evangelists with their websites and video presentations. He just recently
helped Missionary to the Jewish People, Brother Ron Draper update his video
presentation.

We have continued and even expanded our printing ministry by supplying tracts,
brochures, and books to many different churches and people. Our tracts and pamphlets are
handed out all over the USA and other countries by folks who take them and give them out in
their travels. We can customize these tracts with the individual church’s name imprinted.
Missionary Tom Hastings is translating some of our missionary tracts into German. He has
finished one and is working on another. Praise the Lord.

We now have available booklets on James, Daniel and soon the books of Revelation and
Ephesians plus over one hundred tracts and pamphlets covering dozens of different subjects
which can be customized for individuals and churches. Just recently I have completed two
booklets, “Ship of Fools” and “The Greatest Event in the History of Mankind” which are also
available if people would like them. On the website, which we are updating regularly, we have
many audio files which you may be interested in as some of them are of “preachers of
yesteryear. ” Our website is receiving hits from all over the world now including many Muslim
countries. Qur website is being promoted literally all over the world. Just recently men in

Kc_anya, Nepal, and India have indicated their use of the materials to help those to whom they are
ministering,

We provide all our material free of charge to those that have a need. If someone feels a
burden to give us a love offering it is used to help OPBM continue our outreaches.






